
Legislative Commission on Data Practices 

 Minutes 

 

Tuesday, October 20, 2015 

Basement, State Office Building  

9:30 AM 

 

Members Present:  

Sen. Kent, Chair 

Rep. Scott, Vice Chair 

Sen. Dibble 

Rep. Lesch 

Sen. Limmer 

Rep. Lucero  

Rep. Simonson 

 

 

Sen. Kent called the meeting of the Legislative Commission on Data Practices to order at 9:36 AM in the 

Basement Hearing Room of the State Office Building.   

A quorum was present. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Rep. Simonson moved approval of the September 17, 2015 meeting minutes as corrected. THE MOTION 

PREVAILED. 

Update on Minnesota Licensing and Registration System (MNLARS) 

Dawn Olson, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, presented an overview of the MNLARS project 

progress report. 

Paul Meekin, CIO MN.IT Services, addressed Commission member questions. 

Pat McCormack, Director of Driver and Vehicle Services, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, 

addressed Commission member questions. 

Update on Real ID 

Pat McCormack, Director of Driver and Vehicle Services, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, 

presented an overview of the Real ID Act and Real ID. 

 

Kate Weeks, Legislative Director, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, addressed Commission 

members’ questions. 



Update on Bulk Data 

Pat McCormack, Director of Driver and Vehicle Services, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, 

provided update on the current statistics related to bulk data. 

Overview and Update on Department of Public Safety Data Breach  

Paul Meekin, CIO MN.IT Services, provided an update on a recent Department of Public Safety data 

breach speaking to data that may have been viewed, the investigation and the steps taken to increase 

security. 

Deputy Commissioner Mark Dunaske provided testimony on the data breach. 

Pat McCormack, Director of Driver and Vehicle Services, Minnesota Department of Public Safety, 

addressed Commission members questions related to the data breach. 

Review and Discussion of Future Meeting Topics and Schedule 

Sen. Kent reviewed a list of possible topics for the Commission to consider in 2015-2016 based on the 

2014 evaluation form and Commission member input provided at the September 17, 2015 meeting.  

 

Public Testimony 

The following people provided public testimony:  

Rich Neumeister, Citizen 

The meeting adjourned at 12:20 PM. 

 

 


